
BEFORE THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

RESOLUTION NO. 2020-035 

Setting a Public Hearing Regarding the Proposed Vacation of Public Property, Pursuant to ORS 
368.346(2). 

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Finds: 

A. On May 14, 2020 this Board by Resolution No. 2020-029 declared its intent to vacate public property
which is more particularly described in the attached Exhibit A, and further directed the Transportation
Director to prepare and file a report in accordance with, and as required under ORS 368.346(1).

B. The Board has received the Transportation Director’s written report which found the proposed vacation
of the public property described in the attached Exhibit A would be in the public interest and
recommended that this vacation be approved.

C. Pursuant to ORS 368.346(2), the next step for this proposed vacation is to have the matter set for a
public hearing at a specific date and time, with notice of the public hearing provided in compliance with
ORS 368.346(3).

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Resolves: 

1. There shall be a public hearing before this Board on Thursday July 16, 2020, at 9:30 A.M. in the
Commissioner’s Boardroom, Room No. 100, of the Multnomah Building, located at 501 S.E.
Hawthorne Boulevard, Portland, Oregon. The location of this hearing is subject to change and may be
held virtually due to State order and the County’s response to the current Covid-19 pandemic. Those
wishing to participate in the hearing should check the County’s website prior to the scheduled hearing.

2. The purpose of the hearing is for this Board to consider whether the proposed vacation of the public
property described in the attached Exhibit A, is in the public interest.

3. The County’s Transportation Division is directed to provide notice of the public hearing in the manner
required under ORS 368.346(3).

ADOPTED this 28th day of May 2020. 
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

Deborah Kafoury, Chair 

REVIEWED:  
JENNY M. MADKOUR, COUNTY ATTORNEY 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

SUBMITTED BY: Jamie Waltz, Interim Director, Department of Community Services 
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